[bookmark: _GoBack]We are delighted to see that the Government has cancelled the Oxford-Cambridge Expressway. As officers of the No Expressway Alliance in its first year of activity, we were very aware of how destructive this motorway would have been. At its Oxfordshire end, the choice of routes through Cherwell or South Oxfordshire would have been bad enough. But the prospect of a northern route involving the use of the impossibly busy A34 would have been terrible. We were particularly concerned about a route going through South Oxfordshire towards Abingdon. More traffic on such a route would have meant far more vehicles trying to access south east Oxford. SEE: https://www.oxfordmail.co.uk/news/19169719.oxford-cambridge-expressway-project-cancelled-grant-shapps/
